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WHAT MAKES A SCHOOL 

NEW CHURCH?

Hear, O Israel: Jehovah is our God; Jehovah is one. And thou shalt love Jehovah thy God with all thy heart, and with all thy soul, and with all thy forces.

And these words, which I command thee this day, shall be in thy heart; and thou shalt teach them diligently to thy sons, and shalt speak of them when thou sittest in thy house, and when thou walkest in the way, and when thou liest down, and when thou risest up. 

Deuteronomy 6:4-7
The things which man as a little child in his first age learns eagerly or believes… are especially these: that there is a God, and that He is one; that He has created all things; that He rewards those who do well, and punishes those who do evil; that there is a life after death, in which the evil go to hell and the good to heaven, thus that there is a hell and a heaven, and that the life after death is eternal; also that he ought to pray daily, and this with humility; that the Sabbath day is to be kept holy; that parents are to be honored; and that no one must commit adultery, murder, or theft; with other like things.          Arcana Coelestia 5135:3
PASTOR’S NOTES

What makes a school New Church? Is it a great faculty and principal with strong New Church values? Is it a solid New Church curriculum, inspired by the science of correspondences? Is it having pastors give chapel and religion classes? 

All these things absolutely contribute to a New Church school. What really makes a school New Church, however, is that the children come from homes where their parents work to have the Lord’s Word in their hearts and teach it diligently to their children, and therefore seek out good teachers and curriculum for the school.

The Lord gives parents a special love for their children, and He gives children a special love for their parents. From this love, parents train their children for a useful life not only in this world but also in heaven. 

We teach our children about the Lord and heaven by the way we live, the example we set. We show our children what kind of life the Lord says leads to heaven, so we can be in His image and likeness.  

We can read the Word with our children and talk with them about it, as it says in Deuteronomy. The Lord commands us to hold His commandments in our hearts and to teach them diligently to our children. We should speak of them at home and elsewhere, such as on vacation, and when we’re heading for bed at night and when we wake up. It can be as simple as having meals together and saying the blessing to begin. We could use AC 5135 as a checklist to make sure we talk about these truths with our children. 
It takes a village to raise a child, but the people in the village with the greatest opportunity to help a child are his parents. We need good teachers and pastors to make a New Church school. But New Church education happens especially when parents love the Word and teach it to their children, both by word and example. May we all have a good year!
*     *     *     *     *     *     *

Holy Supper will be offered at the morning service on September 16th. Holy supper can remind us that “Man does not live by bread alone, but by every word that proceeds out of the mouth of Jehovah man shall live” (Deut. 8:3).
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on September 30. If it rains, the woods services will be held indoors. 

Pastor’s Council will meet on September 25. We will discuss the doctrine related to responsibility for the education of children—parents, teachers and priests. We will talk about the topic for the winter study, which is Uses, and the idea that all uses are Church uses, inspired and informed by the Word. If you have other topics you would like us to consider, please ask a pastor or a member of the council. 
Pastor’s Council members are Luke and Sarah Heiter, Seth and Heather King, Gordon and Jen McQueen, Doug and Zanna Robertson, Anna Volden, and Jenna Wyncoll.

The theme at KNCS this year is Psalm 127:1: “Unless the Lord builds the house, they labor in vain who build it.” Since we are building an extension to the school, it is good to think about what makes our efforts to be fruitful, or in vain. We will read the two books of Kings, including the building and destruction of the Temple. You are welcome to join the school for chapel especially on Monday and Wednesday mornings. 
Progress is being made on the school extension. Currently Dan is installing the pipes for the radiant floor heating. We hope the main floor will be poured by mid-September. Brandon hopes to work with shop classes to assemble sections of the walls this fall. 
*     *     *     *     *

SEPTEMBER WORSHIP
Sunday, September 2, 10:00 A.M. Combined Serv. Usher/Set-up: Mark Wyncoll

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Alexandra & Bethany; 4 years-K / Lydia & Ann; 1st-3rd grades / Jen & Brahm; 4th-6th grades / Sarah Heiter; 7th-8th grades / Heather King
Sunday, September 9, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Matt and Daelen Saltzer

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 

Usher/Setup: Dale Smith

Sunday, September 16, 10:00 A.M.                        Combined Service with Holy Supper.  







              Usher/Setup: Dandridge Cole

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:  Nursery / Anndwyn & Brynna; 4 years-K / Liza & Adele; 1st-3rd grades / Sheila & Shannah; 4th-6th grades / Jen & Carrie O
Sunday, September 23, 10:00 A.M. Family Service Usher/Setup: Seth Wyncoll
Sunday, September 30, 10:00 A.M.                   WOODS Family Service (indoors if rain).                                      Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
SEPTEMBER CLASSESH
Tuesday, September 11 

9:30 A.M. Spirits and Men class. Pages 196-204.  Lawson’s office


7:30 P.M. Arcana class. Numbers 8742-8784, which include a short section about the internal and external man, followed by an explanation of the internal sense of the first nine verses of Exodus Ch. 19.  




At Marcia and Bengt Boyesen’s

















    
Thursday, September 20, 9:30 A.M. 



 Moms’ Morning Class.  At Maraika Buick’s       
Friday, September 21, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity, which will be POT LUCK. Come enjoy whatever great meal we all come up with, and stay to enjoy a 7:45 P.M. class on School Leadership.                           
SEPTEMBER EVENTS
FAMILY SOCCER at 3:45 P.M. on Sundays 
from 





now through the end of Autumn 
Weekends, 
weather permitting. 
Tuesday, September 4, 9:00 A.M.: School Opening for Grades 1-12.  Children please arrive in their classrooms 5-10 minutes early. NOTE: No afternoon school. Dismissal for all grades will be at 12:45 P.M.   


First-Day-of-School INVITATION from     TOVAH SMITH: Starting after chapel and until school pick-up, all non-school aged children and parents are warmly invited to Tovah’s house to visit. 8861 Kings Highway 
Monday, September 10

9:30 A.M. Kindergarten begins
Tuesday, September 11


6:30-8:30 P.M., Grades 1-8 Parents Back-to-School Night meeting for parents. Society Room
Wednesday, September 12

6:30 P.M., Grades 9-12 Parents Back-to-School-Night meeting. Religion Room (by the manse)
Sunday, September 16, 11:30 A.M to 12:30 P.M. (after church). First chance to do the Autumn Weekends volunteers walk-through (see below)
Tuesday, September 18, 7:30 P.M. Board meeting in the library

Saturday, September 22, 8:30 A.M. to 12:00 P.M.  Autumn Weekends Party of Work 

Sunday, September 23, 11:30 A.M to 12:30 P.M. (after church). Second chance to do the Autumn Weekends volunteers walk-through (see below)
Tuesday, September 25, 7:30 P.M. Pastor’s Council. At Anna Volden’s. 
Saturday, September 29, 11:00 A.M. to 6:00 P.M. Autumn Weekends. (From 1:00-4:00 P.M. the special activity will be Big Board Games.)
SUNDAY SCHOOL 2018-2019
To All Parents Who 
Send Their Children to Sunday School:
This coming Sunday, September 2, is the first session of the new school year. Please take a moment to figure out which class your child will be in, to help alleviate some of the confusion in the hallway! 
Library: 4 year-olds through Kindergarten 

Miss Riley’s classroom: 1st-3rd grades 

Miss Katrin’s classroom (upstairs): 4th-6th grades 
Mr. Dale Smith’s office (upstairs): 7th-8th grades – once a month. (See the note on this below.) 

To Parents of 7th and 8th graders:

1. Please note that Sunday School will be offered for this age group this year on the first Sunday of each month.  (It will be held in Mr. Dale Smith’s office - upstairs in the middle school.) 

2. Please look carefully at the Sunday School schedule to see when your child has been scheduled to be a helper in one of the classes or the nursery. Their assistance is a big help to the teachers; it’s fine to switch with other helpers if needed. 

3. The idea is that on any given Sunday, your child will attend his/her own Sunday School class; help a teacher in a classroom; or stay in church for the sermon.  

Lastly, a Few More Teachers are Needed:
For December 2, I need someone for the 4-years-K class, and we need teachers for several Sundays in the winter – for 1st-3rd (boys/girls) and 4th-6th (boys). 
  Thank you to all the Sunday School volunteers.  There are over 30 adults in the society who perform this use.  Call me if you’re feeling left out! I can surely fit you in. 610-756-4021.
               Jen McQueen, Sunday School Coordinator 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Joseph Nicolas Saltzer, son of Matt and Daelen, was baptized on July 7, and we join the angels in their best wishes for him. Jesus said, Let the little children come to Me, and do not forbid them, for of such is the kingdom of the heavens (Matthew 19:14).
NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Nominating Committee hereby re-nominates the incumbents, Bengt Boyesen, John Cole and Thaddeus Glenn, for another three-year term on the board of trustees. 
The incumbents on the school council are also hereby renominated for three-year terms: Ted LaMastra and Ruth Synnestvedt. 
From the Bylaws:

“Any member of the Kempton New Church may make additional nominations provided the following criteria are met: 

a) The nomination is submitted in writing within the ten days following the Nominating Committee’s announcement of the candidates,

b) The nomination includes the signatures of endorsement of two members of the Kempton New Church,

c) The candidate accepts the nomination.

 – Dandridge Cole, Mike Heiter, 
and Jeremy Synnestvedt, Chair
From Your 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE
As the school revs up to full speed again, it may be an appropriate time to think about your philanthropic plans for the year. Consider supporting the church and school 
through monthly, weekly, or annual gifts. 
Also, when you are ready to update your will, consider making the Kempton New Church
one of your beneficiaries.

Thank you for considering these uses – and for 
ALL the ways you support the church.
ANNOUNCEMENTS cont.

Warm Congratulations to Leona Fritch, our 3rd and 4th grade teacher. On August 24th she completed her studies at St. Joseph’s University for a Master of Science in Special Education (with a concentration in teaching students with reading disabilities) and received a certification in the Wilson Reading System. We’re celebrating with you, Leona!

Thank You to the Work-Party Hard Workers! You did a great job last Saturday, ensuring a sparkling start to the new school year. We’re grateful to every one of you that showed up.  

KNCS Library Hours for the Public: The best time for visiting the library this year will be from 12:00 to 12:30 P.M. on Thursdays. 

Halloween Party News: I’m ready to hang up my witch’s hat! I’m seeking a replacement Halloween Party Head. I have a box of supplies and almost 10 years experience to share with the next Head Witch or Warlock. Please call or text me (484-860-0873) to take over the organizing of this fun society event.



                                                           – Heather King

             – Heather King

Love Kids? Want to Help Autumn Weekends?  We are looking for some babysitters (7th grade and older) who are interested in donating their time to help watch the young children of the Autumn Weekends volunteers on any number of AW Sundays, of which there are five this year. The shift would be from about 12:00 to 3:00 P.M.  Please call me (215-531-0534) if interested. – Kit Cooper
NEW CONTACT INFO:

Penn and Leesa Cooper would like us to use P.O. Box 132 for them (instead of their street address). 

Dale and Tovah Smith’s cell phones are still in operation, but they’ve added a house landline to the mix – 484-857-1119.
Kenan and Kathleen Smith are now at 7269 Adams St.; New Tripoli, PA 18066.

Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt have given up their post office box. Please use 215 Kunkels Dahl Rd., Kempton, PA 19529. 

Lou and Aileen Synnestvedt’s England address for when they’re there: 8 Stoneleigh Park, Colchester, Essex CO3 9FA  England
Val and Tiffany Synnestvedt and family have moved to Bryn Athyn, and we wish them all the best! P.O. Box 494, Bryn Athyn, PA  19009
Jim and Joycelyn Weaber did move south, but not to where they had originally planned. The new new address is 124 Carlow Way, Apt.102; Hardeeville, SC 29927

Flood-Ravaged South West India: Charity in Action (affiliated with the General Church) is trying to raise $5,000 in a hurry to help flood victims in India. (Anything you might give will be doubled; someone has offered to match all donations CiA receives by September 10.) New Church minister Rev. Peter Devassy (who spent time in Kempton last summer) is on the ground in India and will be using incoming funds to assist with a village of 7,000 people in need. The following link to the Glenview New Church provides an in-depth description of what is going on, as well as five ways to donate: 
http://glenviewnewchurch.org/news_items/flood-relief-for-india/
In case wanted, phone number for Clayton Walsh, Charity in Action President: 267-255-2529
The Jacob’s Creek Sermons and Classes from last summer are available on the Kempton New Church website. We have Gale Smith to thank for recording them.
AUTUMN WEEKENDS NEWS

1. Hello Friends! Welcome to the 23rd Annual Autumn Weekends Extravaganza!  We will be open from September 29th  through October 28th (5 weekends of awesome!). We have many new and exciting things going on this year, including special activities on Saturdays from 1:00-4:00 P.M. Here is a sneak peek: 

· Sept 29: Big Board Games

· Oct 6: Carnival Day

· Oct 13: STEM Day (Sci, Tech, Engr, & Math)

· Oct 20: Farm Day

2. But first things first. Our Party of Work is set for Sat., September 22, from 8:30 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. This is where we clean out the kitchen, set up the tent and banner, and prepare for the season.

3. On Sunday, September 16 and 23 (11:30 A.M. to 12:30 P.M. - ET, after church), we will be hosting required brief walk-throughs for all the Captains and Booth Volunteers. It’s important that you come to one or the other of these meetings because we not only need to familiarize you with the new menu, but our new point-of-sale system as well! That’s right, AW will now accept credit cards! Don’t be intimidated though, it is very easy to use.  
4. The KNC website is set to take your reservations for booth and activities help at www.kemptonnewchurch.org (under “News”). Please check your schedule and sign up to support this important use. If you would rather volunteer by phone, please reach out to Leesa Cooper for food help (610-850-2558), Jen McQueen for captains or

shift help (610-756-7059), or Eloné Zimmerman for activity help (610-704-8181). We need lots of volunteers to make this year a success, so let’s join together and make this our best year ever! Thank you for your support!      – Admirals Torrey and Kit 

    (Torrey – 215-450-7521; Kit - 215-531-0534)
CLASSIFIEDS
Dance Steps Studio is back for its second year – with a brand new website for registration!

https://www.dancestepsstudio.net/    – Janina Smith
The Talisman Players present HONK! The Musical Story of the Ugly Duckling. Schaeffer Auditorium at Kutztown University. Friday and Saturday, September 7 and 8 at 7:00 P.M., and Sunday, September 9 at 1:00 P.M. Tickets available at the door and at www.talismanplayers.com.   
Gabriel Chamber Ensemble 2018-2019 Season:

All concerts are at 3:00 P.M. on a Sunday at Jerusalem Lutheran Church in Schuylkill Haven.
September 30: Loeillet, Reger, J.C. Bach, Saint-Saens

November 4: Mozart, Schoenfield, Brahms

February 24: Telemann, Frippery, Beethoven, Bridge, Mozart
April 7: Ravel, Brahms

Contact: www.gabrielensemble.org, 570-943-2558, and gce@gabrielensemble.org

Possible Position: When I [Thos Powell] visited the Hamburg Salvation Army Thrift Store recently, the manager mentioned that they are offering part-time work. Up to 20 hours a week. Hours very flexible. Will train successful applicant. Work includes greeting customers, cash register, stocking store, sorting through donations. Must be able to lift 10-15 pounds regularly. Call Susan: 484-660-3851.

Seeking a House in the Kempton Area: If you have any leads, I would appreciate hearing from you. 610-413-4217 (texting is best) or lqhiggins@comcast.net.  Thanks – Lynne Higgins 

For Sale:  1) One twin poster bed for a girl. Small flower carving in the headboard. Converts from a canopy to a high poster or low poster arrangement. Complete with very new mattress and ruffled bedspread with matching canopy. $100 OBO.  
2) Dresser with a diaper-changing top that folds out or in. Solid wood. $75 OBO.  – Lynne Higgins  610-413-4217 (texting is best) or lqhiggins@comcast.net.   

For Sale: Delicious Chicken. Pasture-raised with transitional organic feed. $4/ lb. Average of 7-8 lbs. If you would like to buy some for your family,
please contact me at 610-562-2334 or  thea.lamastra@gmail.com  – Thea LaMastra

For Sale: Guitar with a broken string.  $10.    Ruth Synnestvedt (610-756-6802)

ANNIVERSARIES
As a human being progresses from knowledge to intelligence, and from intelligence to wisdom, so also his mind changes its form; for it is opened more and more, and conjoins itself more closely with heaven, and through heaven with the Lord; and hence he becomes more a lover of truth and more earnest for the good of life.  
                                               Conjugial Love 94
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

 Jeremy and Judy Synnestvedt
on the 2nd - 46 years

Torrey and Kit Cooper
on the 4th – 8 years

Val and Tiffany Synnestvedt

on the 4th - 24 years
Glen and Brittany Boyesen

on the 9th - 6 years

Michael and Charis Ahlert

on the 10th - 13 years

Sal and Joan Tuccio

on the 18th - 53 years 

Bergen and Megan Jungé 

on the 21st - 5 years

Matt and Carrie Olmstead

on the 29th - 11 years
*     *     *     

ANNOUNCEMENTS cont.
The Sunday School Teacher and Helper Schedule is attached here.  You can print and hang onto a paper copy if useful to you, or ask for one from the church office. It is also posted on the school bulletin board by the church office, and the teachers and helpers will be noted in the newsletters as the months go by. Thank you to all, including Jen McQueen for all her work in organizing this. 
The 2018-2019 KNCS Yearly Calendar is attached here for anyone who might find it useful.  It can also be found at www.kncs.org at any time.
Updated Phone and Address Lists: These will be available soon. Please contact the church office with any changes you’d like to make.

Women’s Herbal Conference: September 28-30 in Kempton. Featuring Rocio Alarcón, a healer from the heart of Ecuador.   www.WomensHerbal.com 
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